
Challenger Elementary 
PTO Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Date and Time: 
 Thursday, May 17, 2018 6pm 

Meeting called to order, 6:04pm 
• Attended by: Dave Chair (Principal) Lisa Schultz (Co-President), Yvonne Clark (Treasurer), 

Jeanine Spencer (Secretary), Nicole Stropkai, Christina Hordos 

Approval of April meeting minutes Lisa approved, Dave seconded

Treasurer’s Report 
• We have not yet received numbers from Marcos or Spiritwear 

• We spent just over $600 on lunch for staff for Teacher Appreciation week. 

Principal & Teachers’ Reports 
• Next school year, the School Improvement Team (SIP) plans to focus our culture on what 

it means to be a “Challenger Champion”. SIP welcomes new parent members and meets 

monthly before school. 

• The summer reading event begins on 6/6.  

• Dave asked current board members to plan to attend the circle ceremony on 6/14 at 1pm.  

Ongoing Fundraising; Box Tops, Shoparoo, VGs 
• Still looking for a box top coordinator for next school year. Jeanine has posted this on the 

Marquee board, website and Facebook. 

• Char has been tallying the VGs receipts, but still has a lot of them to do. Christina stated 

that she turns in a ton of VGs receipts because she has friends who work there.  

Old Business: 
• 5 th grade Celebration - No representative was present. 

• Spirit Wear sales were low so JJ Jinkleheimers suggested that next time we choose digital 

instead of screen printing because it is cheaper and can be done without order 

minimums. 

New Business: 
• The PTO Board was nominated and confirmed as Volunteer Spotlight for June. PTO had 

not planned to publish a June newsletter, but the group agreed this would be a nice show 

of gratitude and an opportunity to get out some end of year news. 

• Family Fun Night – “Games Around the World” 



o Jeanine and Nicole attended the committee meeting last week and made decisions 

for how the event would run and provided a list of games and necessary supply 

list.  

o Food will not be included in the ticket price. Tickets (aka “Passports”) will be $2 

presale and $3 at the event. Passports will include a free small popcorn. 

o Concession items will include: hot dogs, nachos, walking tacos, juice boxes, 

Gatorade, popcorn. 

o We have received a $500 donation check from Bob Maxey Ford to sponsor the 

event 

o HHS Soccer Coach Kromberg has volunteered to run the soccer station and provide 

coaching and prizes.  

o Jeanine asked PTO members to start procuring items and check them off the 

supply list as it is very long and needs many contributors. 

Board Election for 2018-2019 
• All Board members elected to step-down from their current board positions 

• Jeanine agreed to assume a position as Co-President  

• No other members were nominated. Dave suggested and the board agreed to meet again 

before the new school year to accept additional nominations for the vacant Board 

positions. 

Meeting adjourned, 6:58pm 


